
SERMON DISCUSSION 
QUESTIONS

Live Like Jesus: Be Baptized
Pastor Connor Neigenfind

WARM-UP
1.	 Significant	life	events	often	have	symbols	and	ceremony	attached	to	them.	Besides	marriage	and	graduation	that	

Connor	spoke	from	today,	do	you	have	other	significant	life	events	that	have	carried	special	meaning	through	
either	symbols	or	ceremony,	or	both?	Share	those	with	the	group	and	talk	about	the	importance	of	the	event	and	
how	and	why	symbols	or	ceremony	were	an	important	part	of	the	event.	You	can	certainly	reflect	on	marriage	and	
graduation	as	well	if	that	is	part	of	your	story.

DIGGING DEEPER
Today, Pastor Connor continues the new series entitled, ‘Live Like Jesus’, as he explores what the Gospel 

According to Matthew says about what Jesus’ life on earth was like – what He did, how He did it, how He lived 
day-to-day – and what it means for us to live like Him. This week, we explore the early part of Jesus’ earthly 

ministry including His baptism and the events leading up to it. A key question for us to consider is, why did Jesus 
insist that He be baptized? Let’s explore further what Connor shared, including the context leading up to His 

baptism.

BE BAPTIZED – ACKNOWLEDGE THE MESSIAH – Read: Matthew 3:1-6

2.	 Who	is	John	the	Baptist,	and	what	do	we	know	about	him?	The	Gospel	According	to	Luke,	Chapters	1	and	3,	
provide	more	information – read	those	on	your	own.	What	in	particular	stands	out	to	you	as	significant?	Why?

3.	 What	do	these	first	six	verses	of	Matthew	Chapter	3	tell	us?	What	is	significant	about	what	John	the	Baptist	says	
and	does?	How	does	John	speak	of	the	coming	Messiah?	Read	Mark	1:14-15 – who	is	speaking?	What	does	He	
say?	Do	you	see	similarities	to	the	words	of	John	in	Matthew	3:2?	Do	you	see	differences?	If	so,	what	and	why?

4.	 Pastor	Connor	said	that	two	things	were	particularly	important	about	John	the	Baptist:	(1)	He	preached	a	message	
of	repentance;	and	(2)	He	was	‘preparing	the	way’	for	the	LORD.	How	did	Pastor	Connor	characterize	the	notion	
of	‘repent’	and	‘repentance’	–	is	it	any	different	than	what	you’ve	thought	it	meant	during	your	faith	journey?	If	
yes,	how	so?	Is	this	notion	of	repentance	a	command	for	us	today?	How	so?	Why	is	repentance	and	preparation	
John’s	central	message?	And	why	is	it	important	that	His	preaching	and	actions	come	first?		

  
BE BAPTIZED – ACKNOWLEDGE HIS POWER AND TRUTH – Read: Matthew 3:7-12

5.	 What	is	going	on	in	these	verses	between	John	and	the	Jewish	leadership?	Why	is	this	the	case?	Some	of	John’s	
words	seem	symbolic	to	us – is	that	the	case?	If	so,	what	is	he	saying,	and	why?	Do	these	verses	have	anything	
to	do	with	repentance?	If	so,	how?
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6.	 In	verses	11and	12,	John	provides	a	critical	comparison	and	result – do	you	see	the	comparison	and	result?	What	
is	he	saying	here?	And	why	is	this	important	to	us	today?	Do	you	think	John	and	Jesus’	human	backgrounds	
are	playing	a	role	in	what	John	says	here?	How	so?	And	from	all	that	we	know	in	John’s	story,	who	is	the	central	
player	in	his	life	and	ministry?	Why	is	this	important?	Is	this	a	lesson	for	us	today?	How	so?

BE BAPTIZED – LIVE LIKE JESUS – Read: Matthew 3:13-17 

7.	 So,	now	we	come	to	Jesus’	baptism.	What	is	particularly	significant	to	you	in	these	final	verses	of	Chapter	3?		
Besides	John	and	the	onlookers	that	day,	who	else	is	present	at	Jesus’	baptism?	Why	is	this	significant?	Is	this	
the	case	 today	 for	 followers	who	become	baptized?	And	as	Connor	discussed	with	us	(including	a	couple	of	
commentary	insights),	why	did	Jesus	insist	that	He	be	baptized?	Does	this	make	sense	to	you?

8.	 Our	English	word	‘baptize’	or	‘baptism’	(which	occurs	90	times	in	the	New	Testament	in	all	senses),	comes	from	
the	Greek	word,	baptizo,	which	plainly	means,	‘immersion’	or	‘to	immerse’.	What	does	this	tell	you	about	baptism,	
both	literally	and	figuratively?	For	Christians	today,	Pastor	Connor	said	that	baptism	is	both	a	meaningful	and	
important	covenant	symbol	between	us	and	God	that	says	we	belong	to	Jesus,	and	it	 is	a	public	declaration,	
through	ceremony,	of	our	obedience	and	trust	in	His	power,	rule,	and	reign	as	our	LORD.	Does	this	make	sense	
to	you?	Does	this	explain	why	we	don’t	baptize	infants	in	the	Christian	and	Missionary	Alliance?	How	so?	And	
what	else	do	we	know	or	believe	about	Christian	baptism?	Why	are	these	things	important?		

9.	 Pastor	Connor	said	that	baptism	for	the	follower	of	Jesus	is	so	important	that	not	only	was	He	Himself	baptized	
but,	following	His	death	and	resurrection	and	before	His	ascension,	He	commanded	His	disciples	to	do	the	same	
–	Read	Matthew	28:18-20.	We	know	this	passage	as	the	Great	Commission – what	is	particularly	important	and	
striking	about	this	command	of	Jesus?	Is	there	an	intentional	order	or	sequence?	Why	is	this	important?	And	
does	this	command	apply	today?	If	so,	how?

PRAYER
As a reminder, we have a Baptism Service planned at EAC during Sunday worship every few months. Pastor 

Connor urged anyone not yet baptized to take this important step of obedience, trust, and declaration. Also, as we 
consider Pastor Connor’s message today, pray that the Holy Spirit would place on your heart the call to repent, to 
follow, to obey, and to declare His rule and reign as Lord. With baptism, we can literally do what Jesus did, and by 
sharing the Gospel, let others know why His ‘rescue operation’ for the whole world is so important. Pray that the 
Holy Spirit would give you the support, strength, and guidance to declare His LORDSHIP and to share that Good 

News with those who cross your path. And, as always, pray that the Holy Spirit would give you ears to hear, eyes to 
see, and hearts to respond to His call to you, in order to be His hands, feet and heart in this world, living like Jesus 

lived and loving like Jesus loved. Amen.

Note: Remember that the EAC Annual Meeting is on Sunday, February 6th. Please plan to attend.

In case you missed the service, here are the EAC, Facebook, and YouTube links:
edgewateralliance.org/watch-now
facebook.com/edgewateralliance/

youtube.com/channel/UCWvQTWUv1FD_qsUJUZn93kw

http://edgewateralliance.org/watch-now
https://www.facebook.com/edgewateralliance/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCWvQTWUv1FD_qsUJUZn93kw

